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6.0 Public Involvement

NBDELG has outlined in “A Guide to Environmental Impact Assessment in New Brunswick”
(April 2012) the public involvement standards for registered Projects.  The following steps will be
undertaken to ensure that the minimum public involvement standards were met:

 An information letter will be mailed to all adjacent landowners, listed in Appendix I.

 An information letter will be mailed to Jeff Carr, the Member of Legislative Assembly
New Maryland – Sunbury riding.

 An information letter will be mailed to Jody Carr, the member of Legislative Assembly of
the Rusagonis - Waasis Local Service District.

 On request of the Aboriginal Affairs Secretariat (AAS), a letter of introduction for the
Project will be sent to the Maliseet First Nations.  GEMTEC has been advised that once
the Project registration is received, AAS will complete a formal initial assessment of the
Project as part of the EIA review.

 An information letter will be mailed to NB Power regarding the Project in relation to their
transmission line.

GEMTEC Limited will forward a summary of the responses received from the above public
involvement process to the NBDELG.

Additionally, a copy of this Registration Document will be made available for public review at the
Fredericton Regional Department of Environment and Local Government office. A summary of
the public involvement will be submitted to NBDELG under separate cover.


